
MINNESOTA OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS 
600 North Robert Street 

Saint Paul, Minnesota 55101 

Mailing Address: 
P.O. Box 64620 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55164-0620 

July 1,2013 

Joseph Hammell 
Rippe, Harnrnell & Murphy, P.L.L.P. 
1 10 East Main Street 
P. 0. Box 149 
Caledonia, MN 5592 1-0 149 

Voice: (651) 361-7900 
TTY: (651)361-7878 
Fax: (651) 361-7936 

VIA E-MAIL & U.S. Mail 
~oerhm@,acegroup.cc) - 

Re: A-7826 Spring Grovelspring Grove Township (Steven & Joyce Bergrud Petition; 10 acres) 

Dear Joseph Hammell: 

The Office of Administrative Hearings has had the above-entitled file pending for approximately 
six months. I am writing this letter to inform you that the Municipal Boundary Adjustment Unit 
(MBAU) has yet to receive the annexation ordinance for this docket. Upon receipt of an 
annexation ordinance that fulfills all the necessary requirements, the matter will be scheduled for 
review. 

If you have any questions, please contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Katie J. Lin 
State Program Administrator 
Municipal Boundary Adjustment Unit 

KJL 

c: Erin Konkel, Spring Grove City Clerk 


